
 
03 December 2020 
 

END OF TERM and START OF TERM ARRANGEMENTS 
 

 Please note that on the last day of this term, Friday, 18th December 2020 there will be a 
normal school timetable until end of lesson 4, at which time the school will close.  Students in 
Years 7, 8, 9 & 12 will, therefore, make their way home at 12.20pm and Students in Years 10, 
11 & 13 will leave at 12.30pm. 

 

 Parents need to be aware of the above and must make suitable arrangements for their son’s or 
daughter’s early return home. 

 

 The new term begins on Monday, 4th January 2021 at the normal time of 8.35am for all 
students.   

 

TRIAL EXAMINATIONS 

For Year 11 
 

GCSE Trial Examinations commence on Monday, 4th January 2021 and finish on Tuesday, 
12th January 2021. All examinations take place in the Sports Hall unless your son has been 
directed to a different room. Some exams will take place in specialist rooms, such as Art and 
Photography. 
 

Information in relation to the Trial examinations will be emailed to parents/carers and students 
next week.  
Students will attend normal lessons between examinations. 
 

For Year 12 Further Maths students 
 
Further Maths students will have an A Level Maths Trial Examination.  Emails will be sent to 
these students individually next week. The papers will take place during lesson time. 
 

For Year 13  
 

Trial examinations commence on Monday, 4th January 2021 and finish on Tuesday, 12th 
January 2021.  Normal lessons for all students will resume on Wednesday, 13th January 2021.  
Music Technology students will have an exam on Wednesday 13th during their usual lesson 
time. All examinations take place in the Old Gym unless your son/daughter has been directed to 
a different room. Some examinations will take place in specialist rooms, such as Art and 
Photography, Music and Music Technology. 
 

Year 13 students should come into School for their examinations only and leave after each 
one has finished. At other times they should study at home.  They should arrive at the Old Gym 
15 minutes prior to their paper starting. Study spaces will be available for students who have 
timetabled examinations in the morning and afternoon sessions on the same day. The Study 
Intervention Rooms will be signposted in the 1911 Hall. 
  

Information in relation to the Trial examinations will be emailed to parents/carers and students 
next week.  
 

Best wishes for Christmas and the new Year. 


